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May 24, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
I am transmitting for your consideration a supplemental request in the amount of $6,802,900.  This request provides expenditure authority for workstations and furnishings for the New County Office Building (NCOB) project.  This project funds necessary furniture and equipment for the NCOB as recommended by Zimmer Gunsul Frasca Partnership (ZGF), the architect for the project.  These funds would be used to purchase workstations and furniture for up to 1,500 employees; high density filing for the Finance and Business Operations Division, Department of Community and Human Services, and Public Health; conference center furniture, conference room furniture for all floors, and ancillary lateral files, chairs, and tables (FF&E).  This request is consistent with the plans set forth in prior NCOB legislative transmittals.
I am requesting this spending authority now to facilitate a search for used workstations and other office equipment through the secondary market.  Usually when purchase opportunities arise for used workstations and furniture, action needs to be taken immediately to purchase that used office equipment at a substantial savings.  The strategy associated with acquiring workstations is to first attempt to purchase used equipment through the secondary market at substantial savings.  To be conservative, my supplemental appropriation request assumes all new furniture and equipment.  Accordingly, any acquisitions through the secondary market or trade-in allowances will result in substantial budget savings.  It is also expected that tenant agencies will decide to use some existing office equipment in the NCOB potentially creating further budget savings.  Contractual commitments, backed by budget authority, need to be made when the opportunities occur if the lower cost secondary market is to be used.  Opportunities could arise any time from now until the critical path deadline for FF&E procurement coming this fall.  

The Facilities Management Division (FMD), in consultation with ZGF, has elected Ethospace Furniture Systems as the best system to efficiently occupy the NCOB.  The systems to be acquired will likely be recommended as a county standard and will have ergonomic features suggested by the Safety and Claims office.  The highly efficient 145 usable square feet per employee standard planned for this project is at least 25 percent more efficient than current leased space.  This exceptional space efficiency can only be obtained through the use of modern, efficient modular furniture as proposed in this request.
This request was anticipated in the NCOB project and the County Council was alerted in March of 2005 that such a funding request would be forthcoming.  These acquisitions are necessary to achieve the economic goals of this project.  The total project savings in the project proforma take the increased space efficiency associated with this FF&E request into consideration.
This supplemental request creates a specific project within the Building Repair Replacement Fund to account for the outlay of funds for NCOB FF&E.  Funding is provided first by interfund borrowing and then ultimately by 10-year revenue-backed limited general obligation bonds.  The debt service for these bonds will be paid through annual tenant per square foot charges that will probably range from $1.50 to $3.00 per rentable square foot depending on the budget savings created by purchasing used, securing trade-in allowances, or using existing furniture and equipment.     

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (206) 296-0631.  We look forwarding to working with you and your staff to successfully furnish the NCOB.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,
Ron Sims
King County Executive
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